
 

Dear Members and Friends, 

 

What an incredibly eventful year we have had this year!  Not one, but two plant sales and a wonderful 50th  

Anniversary celebration as well! As this year draws to a close, I want to thank each and every one of your for 

your marvelous participation in these events and your loyal attendance at the monthly meetings. And at the 

same time, I again want to welcome all of our new members and say how delighted we are to have you. 

 

A few weeks ago we experienced unusually warm weather and then tornadoes and storms ripped through part 

of our State and left many homeless as winter approaches. Our prayers go out to them. 

 

I have to admit that because of the mild temperatures (now a mere memory) I am very late at digging up the 

amaryllis bulbs and dahlia rhizomes still in my garden and I do hope that they have not frozen as the last few 

nights have been very cold indeed. Today is sunny and quite cold and as we all know wintertime in Chicago is 

no fun. We have several months ahead of us before we begin planning for our gardens again. 

 

Because of the success of our plant sales and the raffle and auction at our celebration, we had a wonderful   

opportunity last month to be very generous in our philanthropy ï thank you all for the thought you put into our 

giving, and for continuing with our broad and generous donations.   

 

We had an exciting meeting on December 3 when Christine Plier helped us to make a beautiful Christmas tree 

arrangement. And, of course, our Christmas party, again at Jamesonôs on December 10th  where we joined   

together once more and enjoyed the camaraderie for which our Club is justly famous.   

 

Merry Christmas and I wish each and every one of you good health, and a very Happy New Year. 

 

Sincerely 

 

Joyce Basel 
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Recent Program Highlights 
 

 

SeptemberñJoanne RocchiñSuccess With Bulbs.  

 As the Perennial Manager of The Growing Place in Aurora, Joanne really had a lot of good knowledge to 

share about bulbs. We learned the difference between Perennialize (multiply under ground) and Naturalize 

(spread by seed).  Her best tip was to plant tulip bulbs 10ó deep, no matter what the label says.  They will come 

back more reliably when planted at that depth.  Joanne shared some fun examples of unique bulbs.  We were 

especially taken with a very large Allium that many of us have planted.   

 

 

OctoberñMark Spreyer ñWhoõs Who of Owls 

 Mark is the Director of the Stillman Nature Center in South Barrington.  He shared 

his expertise on owls and other birds of prey with the added bonus of bringing along 3 live 

examples!  His knowledge and enthusiasm for his field was very evident and we all had a 

wonderful time.  

  

 

NovemberñCenterpieces for the West Suburban Care Center  

 We gathered in assembly line fashion and decorated 36, 8inch square 

packages for their dining room tables.  With festive paper, beautiful ribbons, 

pinecones and assorted shiny baubles, the packages turned out just beautiful and 

should really brighten up their spirits during the holidays.   

 We also discussed and voted on our annual disbursement of donations.  

See separate article for details.  

 

 

DecemberñChristine Plier (Flowers by Christine) - Evergreen Tree Craft  

 

Christine led 17 of us in making a beautiful fresh evergreen arrangement. 

It was so much fun to see each personõs project come together.  Shari 

Aldous certainly was having fun.  

 

 

Sneak Previewé.We have lined up Bill Scheffler of Pure Prairie Organics, 

as our speaker in February.  Do not miss this fun and informative 

evening!  
 

Page 2 The Trowel 

Henia Sullivan & Helen Price  



Page 3 Volume 1, Issue 4 

Approximately 35 of us gathered on a chilly December 10 for a lovely social evening.  The food was  fab-

ulous and the room was so cozy with the large fireplace and Christmas decorations.  One person from 

each table won the Christmas Package centerpiece that had a large bag of Lindt assorted         choco-

late truffles.  Sure wish my birthday was a wee bit closer to Christmas!  

 

The gift exchange was great fun with some really unique gifts given.  Carol Ann Spencer got a garden 

themed Scrabble game that really looks interesting.  

 

The evening was capped off with a birthday cake for our very 

surprised President, Joyce Basel, who turned 75 on December 

11.  We sang and she was presented with a lovely cake, some 

huge helium balloons and an arrangement with not only 

plants, but cash!  

 

Please enjoy the rest of the photos on the next 2 pages.  

 

Annual Christmas Party at Jamesonõs Steak House 

Chicago Flower and Garden Showé. 
 

Chicago Flower & Garden Show, blooming Mar. 15 -23, 2014. 

The showõs theme: Do Green, Do Good, will display practical 

ideas for novice through expert gardeners, highlighting the 

latest plants and ideas from nationally -known designers. 

Theyõll also have cut florals and demonstrations, and The Pe-

terson Garden Project focusing on community gardens. Gar-

den Gourmet with famous chefs presents delectable   garden -

to-table dishes; the Marketplace is a shopperõs     paradise; 

the Kids Activity Garden is expanded, and thereõs much 

more. 

 

It all happens at Chicagoõs Navy Pier, with first-rate shops, 

restaurants, and entertainment for everyone.  

 

To attend the flower show: group weekday tickets are 

$13/person (for a group of 20 or more ($4 off the box office 

price); or $15/person for weekend tickets (for a group of 20 or 

more ($4 off the box office price). And, non -group tickets 

might make a nice holiday gift!  

 

For more information about Chicago Flower & Garden Show 

events, sign up for the e-newsletter at www.chicagoflower.com.  

 

http://www.chicagoflower.com


Christmas Dinner  
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